MINUTES PARKS & RECREATION COMMISSION CITY OF BROOKINGS NOVEMBER 3, 1977

Meeting of the Brookings Parks & Recreation Commission opened at 8:30 p.m. at City Hall.

Present were Chairman Ellis Watkins, Lee Hansen, Al Phillips, Bruce Kent, and Secretary John Lacy. Also present was Al Hooten, City Manager.

Minutes of previous meeting were reviewed and approved.

It was noted that the Commission agreed with the suggestion that School District 17C be asked to pay a \$30/hour usage fee for swimming lessons.

- 1. The Commission noted that the City Council had overruled the suggestion not to return the Stout Park to Mrs. Stout. However, the Council is being briefed further by the City Attorney, and the Council is being given the full briefing on the original agreement. Members of the Commission should be at the Council meeting Tuesday, November 8th at 8:00 p.m.
- 2. Approval of the proposal for hiring a man under the CETA program has been given. By November 18th final approval should be given. His wages should be paid by CETA, saving some of our budget for other purposes.
- 3. The billing \$17,500 for the tennis courts has been approved at State level and is now at Federal level. The completion of the project is pending, at least a partial payment.
- 4. The restrooms at the Easy Manor Park are waiting till the plumber arrives. Bud Cross Park restrooms are tentatively approved also.
- 5. Bruce Kent announced his resignation as of the first of the year, 1978, due to his retirement from the State Parks Department and future travel plans.

Meeting adjourned at 9:10 p.m.

CHAIRMAN H Wathers

ATTEST: